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The energy challenge facing California is real.  Every Californian needs to take immediate action to reduce energy consumption.  
For a list of simple ways you can reduce demand and cut your energy costs, see our website: http://www.arb.ca.gov. 

 

California Environmental Protection Agency 

 
Printed on Recycled Paper 

Air Resources Board 
  

Mary D. Nichols, Chairman 
9480 Telstar Avenue, Suite 4 

El Monte, California  91731 • www.arb.ca.gov 
 

Edmund G. Brown Jr. 
Governor 

   
 
 

 
 
March 25, 2013                       Mail-Out #MSC 13-09 
                  
                                        
 
TO:  All Interested Parties 
 
SUBJECT: CARL MOYER PROGRAM:  REVIEW AND UPDATE OF THE COST-

EFFECTIVENESS LIMIT AND CAPITAL RECOVERY FACTORS FOR 
2013 

______________________________________________________________________ 
 
This mail-out provides an update to the 2011 Carl Moyer Program Guidelines 
(Guidelines) as a result of the Air Resources Board direction given in Resolution 11-23 
to annually update the Guidelines’ cost-effectiveness limit (C/E limit) and capital 
recovery factors (CRF).  An approved revision to the 2011 Guidelines, Appendix G, is 
now available and is attached for reference.  Revisions have been indicated by 
strikeout/underline. 
 
Effective immediately, the C/E limit is updated to $17,460 and the CRF is updated to 
reflect a new discount rate of 1 percent.  The updated C/E limit and CRF can be used 
by air districts for contracts executed beginning April 1, 2013, and must be used for any 
contracts executed beginning July 1, 2013. 
 
If you have any questions or need further clarification, please contact Nancy Noble, Air 
Pollution Specialist, at (626) 459-4495 or via email at nnoble@arb.ca.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 /s/ 
 
Annette Hebert, Chief 
Mobile Source Control Division 
 
Attachment 
 
cc:      Nancy Noble 
           Air Pollution Specialist 
           Mobile Source Control Division  
 
 

mailto:njennerj@arb.ca.gov

